
often defective than latex gloves and
contr ibute  to  the  pol lut ion of  the
e n v i r o n m e n t . Polyvinylchlor ide ,
when incinerated,  produces  toxic
products in the air and hydrochloric
acid. In 1986, we used 2.1 million dis-
posable PVC gloves in our hospital.
We have now switched to latex gloves,
thus reducing the PVC waste by 18.4
tons per year!
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Cooperation Needed
in New Era of
Infection Control
To the Editor:

A time of transition is upon us. The
Joint Commission on Accreditation of
Healthcare Organizations is telling us
it is time again to take a look at infec-
tion control standards and examine
the validity, practicality, and impact on
our patient outcomes. I believe we
need to welcome their scrutinizing eye

and that we must actively participate in
the development of our own stan-
dards. As practitioners we know only
too well the system of infection control
in our hospitals and the myriad of
associated problems.

I also believe we can utilize this
opportunity to incorporate new stan-
dards that we will deem appropriate in
light of the multitude of changes in
infection control practice due to the
AIDS epidemic, the impact of univer-
sal precautions, and the cost contain-
ment impetus. I would like to see hos-
pital management systems recognize
the absolute need for communication
with infection control program direc-
tors as consultants within the manage-
ment and physician framework. Our
time needs to be used judiciously. We
n e e d  t o  h a v e  r e a l i s t i c  g o a l s  a n d
expected outcomes when we design
our programs, especially when eval-
u a t i n g  s y s t e m s  f-or s u r v e i l l a n c e
monitoring, data collection, and anal-
ysis of nosocomial infections.

Recent  cooperat ive  ef forts  were
requested of our surgical staff in an
attempt to resurrect a surgical wound
surveillance reporting system. The
r e s u l t a n t  c o m m u n i c a t i o n ,  u n f o r -
tunately, demonstrates the not too
unusual response on the part of a sur-
geon:

I would certainly cooperate with a survey
such as this, but I find most objectionable
a “nurse”  would contact another nurse

for ongoing information about patient
follow-up.  O b v i o u s l y ,  t h e  n u r s e  e p i -
demiologist  can monitor bacteriology
specimens without permission or coop-
eration from anyone. This attempt at sur-
reptit ious surveil lance should hc pre-
sented and discussed in some manner
with the department of Surgery OI- with
the individual surgeons whose nurses are
being contacted. Our nurse will not be
able to cooperate with this plan.

The problem identified by the sur-
geon was the result of a request by a
nurse epidemiologist of a surgical’
nurse clinician for follow-up of her dis-
charged surgical patients given the
short lengths of stay we now experi-
ence for most class I procedures.

We need to welcome our physicians
and management staff to the new era
of infection control with support from
the Centers for Disease Control, The
Society of Hospital Epidemiologists of
America, and our professional organi-
zation, the Association of Practitioners
in Infection Control.

Terri Rearick, RN
Infection Control Coordinator

The Children’s Memorial Hospital
(Chicago,  Illinois
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